NORTHEAST HERS ALLIANCE

Board Meeting Minutes

January 13, 2010 

Present: Glenn Haynes, Chris Gordon, Margaret Song, Lois Arena, Peter Harding, Robb Aldrich, Kevin Stack, Jim Hammel, Brian Stanfill, Ethan MacCormick, Robert Delfino, Peggy MacLeod. 

Minutes from December approved:  (Kevin Stack motioned, Robb seconded)

Introductions all around between new and old Board members

Glenn Haynes’ Treasurer Report
· Uncommon report because holiday season is unusual

· Transferred $20,000 from money market account into checking

· Bills paid in December: $23,440.39
· Money market balance: $37,094.65

· Pending invoices:  
Peggy; RL Martin; CSG $75; No invoices from Gale and Susan.

· Board motioned to approve; 

Nominations/selections for Executive Committee

- Peter Harding, President

- Chris Gordon VP

- Brian Stanfill, Secretary

- Glenn Haynes, Treasurer

Peggy discussed her monthly report.

New RESNET CEUs

QA committee is coming up with CEU definitions for QA Designees

Training Committee is developing CEU criteria for Trainers

RESNET guidelines for CEUs 2010: Jim Hammel spoke to Kathy Spigarelli. Three ways to earn CEUs: take RESNET exam; attend RESNET conference; RESNET give educational providers a list of 8-10 topics; submit to committee for approval;  other speakers’ topics would be approved if they met the new criteria.  Critical thing – topics will be proposed at RESNET conference.

Discussion: DPD Job Evaluation

A committee was assembled for reviewing and narrowing down the initial candidates for the DPD, consisting of Margaret Song, Robert Delfino, and Jim Hammel.  They will submit a list of finalists to the full board for review so a short list can be discussed at the next Board meeting.

